

November 13, 2009

Greg Lennes 530 La Melodia Drive Las Cruces, NM 88011

Re: Possible Violation of Municipal Code - Campaign Practices

Dear Mr. Lennes,

On October 26, 2009, I received your email regarding a possible violation of the Municipal Code regarding campaign practices. A letter was sent to Dave Roewe, Treasurer for Jobs for Las Cruces PAC, for further clarification regarding the Report of Expenditures & Contributions submitted to the Secretary of State. On November 9, 2009, I received Mr. Roewe's response and have determined based on the information provided that there has been no violation of the Las Cruces Municipal Code.

If you have any questions, regarding this matter I can be reached at (575) 541-2115.

Sincerely,

Esther Martinez, CMC

City Clerk

xc: Fermin Rubio, City Attorney